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Local Area/Contact V P I 
    
Atlantic    
Fran Kuhn X   
Marian Woodson (ALT)    
Bergen    
Tammy Molinelli     
Carol Polack (ALT)    
Lynda Wolf  X   
Robert Espinosa X   
Burlington    
Zahirah Sabir  X   
Barbara Weir  X   
Kelly West    
Camden    
Frank Cirii X   
Nidia Sinclair (ALT) X   
Jeff Swartz X   
Leslie Williams X   
Cumberland/Salem/Cape May    
Terri Bryan (ALT) X   
Jamie Gomez (ALT)    
Tom Halligan (ALT)    
Kathy Lockbaum    
Allison Spinelli X   
Amy Ronketty (ALT)    
Essex    
Julius Montford    
Jobi Odeneye (ALT) X   
Janine Schaeffer (ALT)    
Josette VanDyke (ALT) X   
Howard Weiss X   
Gloucester     
Tom Bianco    
Eileen Gallo (ALT) X   
Michelle Shirley    
Greater Raritan    
Paul Grzella X   
Monica Mulligan X   
Christopher Peake (ALT) X   
Hudson    
Leidy Ramirez  X   
Deanine Muniz (ALT) X   
Timothy Sheridan X   
Keri Sullivan X   
Jersey City    
Katrice Thomas X   
 
 

   

Local Area/Contact V P I 
    
Mercer County    
Kendra Lee X   
Virgen Velez X   
Middlesex County    
Claudia Dorsch (ALT)    
Barbara Heyward (ALT)    
Kevin Kurdziel X   
Diane Seavers    
Monmouth County    
Lawrence Sternbach X   
Yolanda Taylor X   
Morris/Sussex/Warren    
Jane Armstrong    
Victoria Bollhardt X   
Diane Jainarine (ALT)    
Kelly O’Neill McGuire (ALT)    
Beth Rodgers (ALT)    
Manuela Schuster (ALT)    
Newark    
Eva Anochi (ALT)    
Karen Gaylord X   
Orlando Mingo (ALT)    
Davetta Lane Thurman    
Ocean    
Candy Fortier    
Patricia Leahey    
Kim Liguori (ALT) X   
Cheryl Meyer X   
Leandra Santos (ALT)    
Passaic County    
Davidene Alpart X   
Duwan Bogert X   
Chrystal Cleaves (ALT) X   
Sofia Comas-Phillips (ALT)    
Lauren Murphy  X   
Velanae Rojas (ALT)    
Union    
Perle Almeida    
Debbie-Ann Anderson (ALT)    
Antonio Rivera     

    
   

    
    

P = Attended by phone; V = Attended virtually 
I = Attended in person; Blank= Not present
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Welcome and Introductions 
Kevin Kurdziel called the virtual meeting to order at 10:03AM and welcomed the membership to the December meeting.   
 
Attendance was taken via the chat feature of Zoom by Monica Mulligan. 
 
Correspondence 
Monica Mulligan reported that there was no correspondence.  
 
Approval of the October 13, 2021 Minutes 
The minutes of the 10/13/21 meeting were presented.   
 
Terri Bryan made a motion approve the October minutes as presented. Davidene Alpart Bryan seconded the motion. There 
were no objections or abstentions. The motion was approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report – October and November 
Leslie Williams presented the October Treasurer’s Report and the November Treasurer’s Report (attached). She indicated 
that the bank reconciliations and bank statements and have been provided to the Executive Committee. The A/R report is 
current through 12/7/21 which means that balances listed are what  is due to be paid to GSETA. $700.00 is for 
membership dues, $79 or a multiple of $79 is for the GSETA Institute and $225.00 or a multiple of $225.00 that is for 
conference registration. Leslie reported that in some cases she may have received a PO, but not a check. She asked that 
membership follow up in their local areas to ensure that these outstanding balances are in the process of being paid to 
GSETA. She asked that everyone double check that that their Purchasing Departments have the correct address for POs 
and checks: Camden County WDB 1111 Marlkress Road, Suite 101 Cherry Hill, NJ 08003. $78,525 is what was billed out for 
GSETA Conference registration fees. $5,000.00 was received from Lincoln Tech, so the final amount received was 
$83,600.00. There are  outstanding expenses in the amount of $9,150.00 that still need to be paid out to vendors. Leslie 
indicated that the estimated net profit for the conference is $75,199.92.  

  
Jeff Swartz made a motion approve the October and November Treasurer’s Reports as presented. Larry Sternbach seconded 
the motion. There were no objections or abstentions. The motion was approved.  
 
President’s Report 
Kevin Kurdziel  thanked Allison Spinelli and Larry Sternbach for all the work that they put into this years’ GSETA conference. 
Kevin indicated that this conference was not only a fiscal success, but it was an experiential success for the participants. He 
thanked everyone who played a role is making this conference a success and acknowledged that while virtual there was a 
heavy lift getting all the technology pieces in place to make this run smoothly – especially since this was the first time this 
had been done virtually and everything was a new process. He thanked Lynda Wolf for her work on the sponsorships and 
Pat Fenn and Pat Leahey for all their coordination of the workshops and speakers. He also thanked membership for 
supporting the conference through their attendance. Kevin reported that in 2022 the hope is to have this conference back 
in person so the Conference Committee is exploring various venues and fall dates.  
 
Kevin indicated that now that this year’s conference has concluded, the next big initiative is to develop a plan for moving 
the organization forward into the future. The Executive Committee met on December 3rd and completed a SWOT analysis 
of GSETA. This was compared to the SWOT analysis conducted at the GSETA retreat in 2016. It was found that many of the 
strengths identified then were still identified today. Since 2016, GSETA has made significant progress with the GSETA 
Institute, bringing one of the identified opportunities to fruition. Kevin indicated that building a plan required the input and 
guidance from all membership. Beginning in January, committees will be set up to address five pillars of the organization. 
These committees will be chaired by Executive Committee members and will have about five GSETA members serve on 
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each. It is felt that keeping the number of members of each committee small would allow for robust conversation in a small 
group setting. The Executive Committee will be using its monthly meeting to focus in on strategic planning. Kevin reported 
that the Executive Committee has identified some of the areas of focus moving forward: building a national profile; 
workforce policy and legislation; fundraising and restructure of the monthly GSETA meeting to increase the value 
proposition for all those who attend. Kevin indicates that it is important to use GSETA’s legacy and build on what we must 
create an organization that will be on firm ground for years to come. Kevin thanked all  the past GSETA Presidents that 
served before him to bringing the organization to where it is today.  
 
Kevin indicated that for right now, all meetings will remain virtual with the hopes of being able to move into a hybrid model 
in 2022.  
 
Virtual Conference 
Allison Spinelli thanked everyone who played a role in the success of the GSETA conference, including her Co-Chair, Larry 
Sternbach.  She indicated that they are already looking at ways to make information available to potential sponsors at an 
earlier date to generate additional income. This year, there were 14 sponsors who donated $18,725.00 to the conference. 
There were 335 registration with 94 from NJDOL. Allison indicated that a survey will be sent out to get feedback from 
participants. She indicated that she does not have a paid subscription to Survey Monkey and may have to send out two 
separate surveys. She asked for someone with knowledge of Survey Monkey to perhaps volunteer to assist with completing 
this task. Allison further reported that the committee s looking at several potential locations for next year’s conference. She 
is waiting to receive quotes from all potential venues by Friday and will have more information to report next month.  
 
Larry Sternbach thanked Allison, Leslie Williams, Pat Fenn, Pat Leahey, Davidene Alpart, Terri Bryan and Eileen Gallo for all 
their assistance in making the conference a success. Larry indicated that he thought the virtual conference required less 
coordinating because there was no need to worry about the food and the rooms. He indicated that he was very impressed 
by the revenue that was generated this year.  
 
Terri Bryan indicated that having Diane Seavers and Davi Alpart assisting with the live chat was a big part of keeping 
participants engaged in the virtual setting.  
 
Allison reported that Bally’s was sold and is no longer operated by Caesar’s. They are considering the Tropicana and Harrah’s 
as potential venues. Both Ocean and Hard Rock could not accommodate GSETA’s needs. Dates have not yet been identified, 
but it will be in the September/October timeframe.  
 
Allison also reported that she purchased a Dropbox account for the conference. The cost is $45.00 per month and she will 
be submitting receipts to Leslie Williams for reimbursement. Kevin asked Allison to continue to keep the account for now 
until it can be determined what we should do with the videos saved to that platform.  
 
Committee Updates:   
Operations Committee: Fran Kuhn indicated that the committee met on December 6th.  Policy updates for OJT and IWT 
were briefly discussed. Sarah Singer Quast gave the presentation. There will be upcoming lab sessions provided by NJDOL 
that will provide training on these area. Melissa Brown from DFD reported that letters have not yet been send to WFNJ 
customers informing them mandatory to-work activities. While the mandate is supposed to go back into effect in January, 
DFD has made it clear that they are not looking for customers to be sanctioned for non-compliance at this juncture. It was 
also mentioned that SNAP to-work activities will become voluntary for all those recipients.  
 
MIS Committee: Kevin Kurdziel reported that the committee is meeting December 15, 2021 at 10AM.  
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Fiscal Committee: Allison Spinelli reported that the Fiscal Committee met in November and that she will send the minutes 
from that meeting out. It was a short meeting without much information being shared from NJDOL. Erica Slaughter has a 
new title and position and NJDOL is getting geared up for upcoming monitoring.  
 
Youth Committee: Kendra Lee reported that the Youth Committee met on December 6th. Patricia Jordan was at the meeting 
and reported that the Bridges pilot was successful 300 youth were served and 130 youth placed. The pilot concludes in 
December and they have additional funding available through and NGO that will provide funding for another 12 months. 
The Summer Youth Employment Program spend down 1.5 million out of its 2.7 million budget. It was contracted to serve 
730 and the actual level of service was 749 across the seven local areas receiving funding. NJDOL is hoping to get the NGO 
out by the end of February. The next meeting is scheduled for February 7, 2022 at 3PM.  
 
Professional Development: Davidene Alpart reported that at the last GSETA Operations meeting, Pat Fenn talked about the 
GSETA Institute’s plans for 2022 which include a new workshop series entitled Wellness Wednesdays and workshops with 
speakers Rick Maher, David Merritt, Theresa Dorsey and Angela Menifield.  
 
Monitoring Committee: Yolanda Taylor reported that the committee met in November. Sarah Singer Quast presented at 
the last meeting and gave an update on what is happening and what local areas should be preparing for in terms of 
upcoming monitorings. They were encouraged to visit the state website where information has been uploaded. She 
encouraged everyone to subscribe to the NJDOL newsletter.  The committee will be meeting on January 20, 2022 at 11AM.  
 
Open Discussion  
Kevin Kurdziel asked the group their thoughts on having some social activities for GSETA members outside of the meetings 
– perhaps a picnic on a Saturday or Sunday where members could get together and connect outside of work. There was a 
suggestion to hold these events during the week. A committee will be put together to further explore this idea.  
 
Kevin Kurdziel also informed the group that NAWB’s conference will be held April 11, 2022 – April 14, 2022 in Washington 
DC and that right now there is an early bird special on the registration. 
 
Kevin Kurdziel further reported that the Executive Committee is in the process of reviewing ta proposal submitted by Pat 
Fenn for GSETA Institute services for January 2022 – June 2022.  
 
Kevin asked their group their opinion on hiring a part time Executive Director for GSETA that would help to move some of 
the initiatives forward and help with fundraising. There was a consensus from the group that this would be a good idea if 
there were the funds to support it. Virgen Velez indicated that there should be some discussion about the title of this 
position. Kevin indicated that this idea would continue to be flushed out. He indicated that he would like to see the request 
for this position to go out on a national level, as there may be someone outside of New Jersey that would be positioned to 
apply. John Miller was suggested as a potential candidate and Kevin indicated that all applicants would be given full 
consideration.  
 
Kevin Kurdziel indicated that in future meetings, he is hoping to have representatives from NJDOL at the table.  
 
Kevin Kurdziel reported that the regional planning process will begin soon and that there will be discussion of this process 
and timeline at future GSETA meetings.  
 
Kevin Kurdziel indicated that he had recently had a meeting with Kelly Fenster from LinkedIn, and he thinks that this would 
be an opportunity for GSETA, NJDOL and the SETC to work collaboratively on helping to match job-seekers with open 
position. He indicated that there are some on-going discussions about Middlesex County piloting this project.  
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Karen Gaylord gave an overview of their new mobile vehicle that is bringing One Stop services into 15 identified “hot spot” 
communities in Newark. It is a full coach bus that was funded through both private donations ($250,000.00) and WIOA 
funds ($100,000.00 for technology on the bus). On the bus they have conducted a SkillUp introduction and were able to 
have job-seekers start training on the spot. They are currently prepping for a job event by providing resume rehab and mock 
interviews on the bus in another neighborhood. They have a 30 hour OSHA class booked. They have been able to park the 
bus outside of a community based organization to start with customers on the bus and then move them into a classroom 
in the community site. They are hoping that everyone will have a chance to come out and see the bus themselves.  
 
Lynda Wolf reported that Bergen County will be putting a mobile One Stop site on the road in March.  
 
Kevin Kurdziel reported that Middlesex County will be opening a Business Solutions Center in the southern part of its county 
to have a space better suited for meeting with businesses and to better serve those living in that area.  
 
Adjournment:  
Terri Bryan made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Leslie Williams seconded it. There were no objections or abstentions. 
The motion was approved. The meeting was adjourned at 11:29AM. 
 
The next GSETA meeting is scheduled for January 12, 2022 at 10:00AM via Zoom.
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